It was "Good-bye August" and "Hello, September" at the Kiwanis meeting last week. Lame Duck Presidente Don presided over the meeting and gave the evening's blessing after "Ray O Vac" Scorboria led the chorus in "God Bless America." Presidente Don was fined for not assigning the Sherriff's duties to anyone. Pat Richardson retrieved the collection basket, and started collecting the evening's fines and Happy Dollars. Ms. "Big Goober" Renea threw in a "Happy Buck" for getting everyone out of their comfort zone. I don't know about that, as every time I come to a Dearborn Kiwanis Meeting- I'm put out of my comfort zone & put into the Twilight Zone.

Anyway, Ms. B. Goober started to get the Peanut troops into a frenzy with a skit (see attachment) about the upcoming PEANUT Drive. Somehow she got "Lil" Goober Adrienne into a costume that looked like she was either a 1955 Mouseketeer or a want-to-be pope. A good time was had by all, except for maybe "Lil" Goober. The information presented during the Pep Rally concerned picking up peanuts @ Adrienne's house this Wednesday, at the cook-out. Also, the Captains discussed the locations around town that need to be manned.

There was one topic that this writer was concerned about, and that was the statement that "Dearborn Outer Drive and Dearborn Heights Club" were picking up their peanuts too. My question is, "Are all three clubs distributing peanuts this weekend?". Inquiring minds would like to know. Renea said we raised over \$40, 988.00 last year, and were the #1 club in the U.S.A. in Peanut sales.

The evening's speakers were from the N.O.A.H project @ the Detroit Central Methodist Church. Laurie & Allen are volunteers who work the project, and gave a very informative presentation. The bag lunch program that we contribute to, is celebrating its 40th anniversary this year. On Friday, September 16th, there will be a party @ the church from 4:30 p.m.-6:00 p.m. to honor the anniversary. Al said that we will have socks for the project and they are glad to get underwear and small toiletries for their clients. A very enjoyable and informative presentation. After the presentation, there was a board meeting.

Mr. October, Reggie Jackson

Wednesday, September 7-COOK-OUT @ Adrienne's-PICK-UP your Peanuts-500 Mohawk in "The Dearborn Hills"

THURS-FRI-SAT-Peanut Drive. Man your stations & cash counting at Metcalf Fun House Wednesday, September 14-K of C-Speaker Susan Dabaja-Talks about Dearborn City Counsel Wednesday, September 21-Dearborn Country Club-Installation Dinner & Regime change-sign-up @ treasurers table or RSVP to Linda

Monday,, November 21st-Festival of Trees-Volunteers needed-sign-up at Treasurer's table for time slots

